
GREENVALE 

CALENDAR 
 

April 8-12 

NYS ELA Make-up dates 

April 13-15 

NYS Math Assessments 

April 18-20 

NYS Math Make-up dates 

Wednesday, April 20 

Happy 80th Birthday  

Greenvale School! 

Thursday, April 21st 

Professional Development 

Day-SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday, April 22nd 

Passover Observance-

SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday, April 26th  

Parent Teacher Conferences 

10:30 dismissal for students. 

Friday, April 29th 

Parent Teacher Conferences 

10:30 dismissal for students. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Greenvale Family, 
 
The third through fifth grade students completed the NYS ELA 
tests this week.  Thank you to the students, faculty and staff for 
doing a great job.  The second grade students did an amazing job 
of keeping the building quiet while their schoolmates completed 
the tests.  Thank you second grade students and teachers for be-
ing Greenvale Great! 
 
Next week the students will complete NYS ELA make-ups and 
begin the NYS Math tests.  We know that our students will do well.  
I ask that we continue to encourage them to do their personal 
best.   
 
Thank you parents for your continued support. 
 
Have a Great Weekend! 
 
Mr. Stinchcomb  
Principal  
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Dear Greenvale Families, 
 
As you know NYS testing time is upon us.  Below is information regarding testing dates and helpful hints for preparing students to 
doing their personal best. 
 
 
ELA dates April 5

th
, 6
th
, and 7

th
 

ELA Make-up dates April 8
th
, 11, and 12

th
  

 
Math testing dates- April 13

th
, 14

th
, and 15

th
. 

Math make-up dates- April 18
th
, 19

th
, and 20

th
  

 
 
Helpful hints 
 
Make sure your child gets a good nightôs sleep and eats a good breakfast before taking the test. 
A rested mind and body helps to optimize the brain power of a child. Tired children have difficulty focusing and are easily flustered 
by challenges. Make sure your child has enough time to wake up fully before having to go to school. Just as rest is important, so 
is having enough time to get the brain engaged and in gear. Provide a high protein, healthy, low sugar breakfast for your child. 
Children work and think better  
on a full stomach. 
 
Avoid pressuring your child. Please provide your child with encouragement to do his or her best. Children will try their hardest to 
do well.  Knowing that they have your support will decrease their anxiety which will help your child to work to the best of their abili-
ties.  
 
Make sure your child gets to school by 8:00 every day. This will lessen their anxiety and allow them time to settle in and relax be-
fore the test begins. 
 
As Dr. Moran stated in his recent email regarding testing, the changes have reduced the number of reading passages and ques-
tions on the English language arts assessment, and there is a modest decrease in the number of multiple choice questions on the 
mathematics assessment.  In addition, the assessments will be untimed.  According to NYSED, ñas long as students are produc-
tively working, they will be allowed as much time as they need to complete the ELA and Mathematics tests.ò  Additional infor-
mation on the changes set forth by the New York State Education Department can be found by accessing the link below.   
 
            http://www.p12.nysed.gov/assessment/ei/2016/changes2016grades3 -8ela-math-tests.pdf   
 
  

2015-2016 ELA and Math 
Testing Summary 

 

 
 

Math Grade 3 
  

ELA Grade 3 
  

Day 1 Book 1 multiple choice 
  

Day 1 Book 1 multiple choice 
  

Day 2 Book 2 multiple choice Day 2 Book 2 multiple choice 
short response 
extended response 

Day 3 Book 3 short responses 
extended response 

Day 3 Book 3 short responses 
extended response 

http://www.p12.nysed.gov/assessment/ei/2016/changes2016grades3-8ela-math-tests.pdf


GREENVALE CLASS PLACEMENT PROCEDURES 
 

Itôs that time of year again when the staff begins to put together the 

placements of students for the next school year.  It is a long process that 

takes into account many factors including, but NOT limited to, academ-

ics, behaviors, boy/girl ratio, etc.  Parents may NOT request a partic-

ular teacher, however they may put in writing any information about 

their child(ren) that may be helpful in our placement process; for exam-

ple ï learning style, support required, behaviors, etc.  Please note that 

our co-teaching classrooms contain mixed ability groupings as well as 

identified students with support from the teaching assistant. 

  

All placement letters MUST be received NO LATER THAN April 

15th 2016.  This will provide us the time we will need afterward to or-

ganize our placements.  Please be advised that 2nd grade placements are 

made at Waverly.  We offer some input to the Waverly staff in placing 

students requiring support, but all other student placements are com-

pleted by the Waverly staff. 

  

New students to the district are screened sometime in mid-August, and 

their placements are made at that time.  Sometimes the established 

placements made need to be revised once new students are placed. 

Once screenings and placements are completed, parents are notified in 

late August of all class placements.  At that time an email will go out 

containing all essential information needed for the opening of school in 

September.  Changes to these placements cannot be made once notifica-

tions are sent home.  It is our goal to create well-balanced classrooms 

based on the placement criteria used by our staff. 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ñHooray For Diffendoofer Day!ò, by Dr. Seuss with help from Jack 
Prelutsky and Lane Smith  

ñFantastic Mr. Fox ò, by Roald Dahl 
Illustrated by Quentin Blake 







Student Council News  

This month the student council had their first  

ever Book Bonanza. Students donated books that 

will be given to hospitals in the area. This was a 

huge success and we want to thank everyone that 

brought in books. The class in each grade that col-

lected the most books will get an ice cream treat. 

Thanks everyone for being so generous and I know 

we will make these children very happy.  

          CeCe Murray 

          Student Council President  



       

Reader/Writer:  
 

1. Who composed the United States of Americaõs 

òPledge of Allegianceó? 

 

2. Who designed the current 50 star American flag?  

 

3. What does the 50 stars represent on the 50 -star 

American flag? 

 

4.How many stripes are on the American flag?  

 

5.What do the stripes represent?  
 


